Meeting convened: 6:42, 1/30/2003

Attendees: A lot (---- NOTE: In reviewing the sign-in sheet last night I noticed several people who did not sign in.

Location: Pojoaque Valley Schools Community Conference Room (Jacona Campus)

Sarah Ijadi was introduced as a substitute for Robert Griego.

New attendees were asked to fill questionnaire.

Robert Romero’s presentation at last meeting was favorably received.

Committee affirmed/ re-affirmed the following Committee appointments.

Vicente Roybal – Chairman

David Ortiz – Special Counsel to the Chairman

Narciso Quintana – Public Relations/ Media Coordinator

Dave Neal – Note taker

Mary Louise Williams – Scribe  (Position will rotate among Committee Members)

Vibes Watcher – Bennie Gomez or Russella Serna (Badges are optional)

Jennifer Herrera will help with public relations. It was agreed that every Committee Member should be a vibes watcher.

Information regarding Committee’s recommendations/decisions will be distributed to the local media (i.e., newspaper, radio, TV) or external sources only after committee reviews and approved the information to be released.

Some Committee members do not have full understanding of the Committee’s purpose and product. It was discussed that the purpose of the committee is to draft a plan that will address the problems of the community relating to land use and infrastructure to manage the future growth of our community. Once approved by the Committee, the plan is to be submitted to County Development Review Committee (CDRC) for review and approval. After the County Commissioners approve the plan, it will be used to formulate any zoning and other ordinances for Pojoaque Valley.

It was noted that Pueblos give permission to the County to maintain the County roads and nothing else.

A “summit” meeting conducted by the County with northern pueblos about two years ago that revealed that the pueblos would like to work w/ the County. County’s position is to conduct another “summit” meeting instead of conducting individual meetings with Pueblo. Committee would like to know any current or future on-going interactions between the County and the Eight Indian Northern Pueblos.

Individual differences with any pueblo must be settled between the individual and the pueblo and not become part of the Committee’s planning process. However, it is important the source/reason for the difference (s) are addressed in the plan and a resolution process identified.

Everyone will review and provide suggested changes to the notes prior to the next meeting. Distribution of notes will be both via electronic and postal mail. Committee members are to contact the County planning staff and/or the Note taker to express their preferred method of receiving the meeting notes. Items agreed upon and meeting notes will not be re-discussed as part of approving the meeting notes at the next meeting.

A briefing regarding possible/suggested planning methodologies was given to the Committee and to be continued at the next meeting.

The next meeting will be 20th February.

 Notes prepared by David Neal, Pojoaque Valley Planning Committee Note taker.

